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Greetings Fellow Golfers,  

This month’s shout-out goes out to our very own Bo Hughes (pictured above left). Bo scored his fourth career 

Hole-In-One on #16 on October 6th. Witnesses include Jonathan Ashworth, James Dais and Bill Harrison. Way to 

go Bo! If you have been playing lately you may have noticed work being done on our bunkers. We are reworking 

our existing bunkers with the new ‘Billy Bunker System’ (above center). If you are really interested, you can go to 

www.billybunker.com for more information. Don’t forget that our ‘Buy A Brick’ campaign is still going on. What 

a great Christmas present to honor or memorialize someone with a permanently inscribed brick to be placed at 

our flagpole. Still just $50 each. Check with Pro Shop. On Monday November 12 we will again be honoring our 

Veterans here at Goldsboro Municipal Golf Course with our 5th Annual Veterans Day Turkey Shootout. On this 

date all Veteran non-members play for CART FEE ONLY of $16.00. Savings of $16 from normal rates. Also, any 

member Veteran can play for FREE. Free grilled ‘Bright Leaf’ (the only hot dog) hot dogs and deserts by Annette 

to all Vets provided from 10-2:00. Just our and the City of Goldsboro’s way to say THANKS. Closest to the pin on 

all par 3’s wins a Vet a frozen turkey, just in time for Thanksgiving. Also between now and November 18th we 

will be accepting non-perishable food items to be donated to those in need here in Wayne County. Great time to 

give some back. Golf Course Committee Meeting this month Wednesday the 14th at 2:00 in the Dining Room. All 

are invited to attend. Daylight Savings Times ends this month on the 4th. Don’t forget to set your clock back Sat-

urday night. This Thanksgiving Day, 22 November, as we have done for the past number of years, the golf course 

will be closed. Something exciting is going to happen here at Goldsboro Municipal Golf Course this Thanksgiv-

ing, which I think is appropriate seeing how much we have to be thankful for. Be on the lookout for more infor-

mation in the very near future. Just to give everyone a heads up. This December we will be holding a tournament 

that is open to all with part of the entry fee being that of an unwrapped toy that will be donated to a local charity 

to hopefully make someone’s Christmas special. ALL of us here that play Goldsboro Municipal can relate to the 

fact of how blessed we are. Let’s try to spread that blessing this Thanksgiving and Christmas!   Jody F. Dean, PGA 

http://www.billybunker.com

